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Dear Neighbors, 

 
May is the month to celebrate  
Mother's Day. It's a celebration
honoring the mother of the family,
as well as motherhood, maternal
bonds, and the influence of mothers
in society.

 
Many people
remember their
mothers and mother
figures on Mother's Day.
Mother figures may
include stepmothers,
relatives, mothers-in-
law, a guardian (eg. a
foster parent), or a
family friend. My brothers and sisters and I recently
traveled to Ohio to celebrate my mother's 90th Birthday.
The matriarch of our family, my mother is a strong and
loving woman to whom I attribute much of my success.
          
May is also the month the Board of Supervisors adopt the
county budget. On May 2, the Board of Supervisors
adopted the proposed $4.1 Billion FY 2018 General Fund
Budget. County Executive Ed Long presented his proposed
budget in February, which was followed by two months of
public input and meetings. The real estate tax rate will stay
the same at $1.13 per $100 of assessed value and Fairfax
County continues to be an affordable place to live for
seniors and families. Additionally, this budget includes $13
million in savings, reductions and efficiencies.
  
Thank you to all of the Mount Vernon residents who participated at the South Flow Alliance
Community Action Meeting on May 10th. This was an important community meeting bringing
residents together to learn how to better address the district's airplane noise issue. The
South Flow Alliance group continues to work with my office to advocate to regional
and federal officials for reductions in airplane traffic and noise over the Mount Vernon
District. If you weren't able to attend, check out my Facebook Live video from the event.
  
I'm pleased to announce that the League of American Bicyclists recognized Fairfax County

with a Bronze level Bicycle Friendly Community (BFCSM) award.
The Bronze level BFC award recognizes Fairfax County's
commitment to improving conditions for bicycling through
investment in bicycling promotion, education programs,

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH4ewJWG-ArCgVQuKOUbGfVQLrK5AqZsLiTecd4iTIB5OJvVV9v-tbAUAEDI5znwoqk70zf3CMze51PjgoTUSpXWncz50WSz_rzZQzOw-RES88upzHcWqCDXLQGYryraQYP2qZHWSjPQi&c=&ch=
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin?v=0011D5So5NZYXc34fsl_ZbbIbl3exhevdbexC0cIoqkcH3IifyUoxm03bfgXStXmCudCCvKjhSRtAJlpjiAZK5BFn_iogRFxZfS56RXcQtl_3s%3D
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCP97s-AwiFGfiSJ6s8bJd6oOJr8xtGgroSdDs62HRzdRGZ0VgvJHbGG77cRWEQ_d3yNSWmHOrB-8u8Dk1ksL7UeV7X8xJK1GM0MZ6o46qQOnOEzGC9aSc8uGi2uQ8lTAdKYNMuvtbNFwGbMPnRUxs42fOIFlwz52hu8-4bHF-K2tAq9fAsL-ZNhnxmo150yPZvoMrp66U4VYAwjHPNWxxtAZHXo0dh8F2jKX-4JBpwnQhBoByQ0z3iy7wyvqTVN8OBm1izE2kV2-_qzIqHifQeCaByR0hkd3cJm6RZHeQCWLsRy0UMcEVDaRPBM8s0ZQm21WI7tQdxfFhnLJzfvLbSOD9vhCNOrtc313m2UwrAPioQY2UQOAQCNUDHLLsuWmUY8T6KehjYXDwqF_WQewQA-tBklUJA-_fJzCVfkM_VsWqZRQNFZ4PIPxeeQJQ8yUDH_SwrYiX0NTvacNOxxRkDwMxshkzwF9kKToVSWvmgWAMCNy1UDh9a8u3VSxZ6EkUgcWioBNkzO4y5FtAr3kaaXwLz9iQ19gVXCyymuHM2Yc2XZfc2se7kl54p6oJVQ6BLU6vn5IvdpRzHHNiXZCf6MiQvMH4BVetT_ZF-Q8SJhytqVTgBgndCzMSfhq2W5zpgvWeCWEDjTEMUlzypB9eWz8xqyKGzWSa1cbb9QWZSwus818-YWi4Svn2G5G21kmAq6VzHJXOdypXyv6tS5HivSUnLBlYUpOVmTTsxnydK8IRREzvh8wC8B5TJWSpE8ZgXH2kbNdfPZVKt4-qqa_oMrb78zWD1gM8zV5TjMq6bm1a38YgNUs9XgqGCPaGOWApmK0_bwyYY-cWCAPFV7qUQ77bujmnCeteLMctPgwXm5d2hiUJkwuSE5fmJfsT5Fo4i2vOa2n5b7h6EVd99ISGdePu21SLb8krcS3_jDZtqrhyTHE7c9KAs09Mn9YUc0qcanWsJWhXAnrLvZ5B8AfRKXw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_s373y3XUJNXgJjqAShX3UVeALi_HVAcMCkAbpzA720Ix_Iz5guQ3IY_zs9yIdtPtLKpalYPqfb3KxMWM5xFHpEf9M3kZPs2l4EnQCtn4L_xqqB-iRC1jQbq20_eOiC8yptAy6DYfaKKhXX6LuxDmU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPmFScSNTm5BWlkp82rwfrcyxA0vcaH4AYCYPYhfGf-KcM3rk3zuVfGhnHyLVSYb26x7Eh0Qb5vaT6tIQVDBwje8LY7Yii3mCsPjiJp7soypXvAaNx931qRLaqSOvQqxURl3Lz8qqSYusvBRAVPwmc5fmChJw-uQyxvne3g1UzR4qHnMoLRlpRCvIq3xj-RbNQ&c=&ch=


Dec. 31, 2016 Tour de'
Mount Vernon

Save The Date: 
Taste of Mount Vernon  
Tuesday, May 25, 2017 

5:30am-7:30pm EST
Rain or Shine

infrastructure and pro-bicycling policies. This award makes the
County proud - and invigorates my commitment to biking
and improving Mount Vernon trail connections. See the official
announcement in this newsletter.
  
Each year, twenty members of the Fairfax County community -
a man and a woman from each magisterial district - are
named "Lords" or "Ladies" Fairfax in honor of their volunteer
service and leadership. It's my pleasure to present this year's
honorees - Lord Dale Rumberger and Lady Mattie Palmore.
Congratulations to the 2017 Mount Vernon District Lord and Lady Fairfax!
 
Finally, we have many upcoming events and here are a few ways to get involved and
connect. Please join us! #Connect MVD
 
Community Meeting on Housing Affordability in Fairfax County -  May 20, 10 a.m.
to 12 p.m., Walt Whitman Middle School, 2500 Parkers Lane, Mount Vernon, VA 22306.
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/rha/communitymeeting.htm   
 
Liberty Day  - May 20, 11 a.m. to 3 p.m., Liberty Green at Laurel Hill, 8400 Lorton Road,
take the Silverbrook Road entrance, Lorton, VA. http://wwwthelibertylife.com
  
LCAC Hope & Health Festival -  May 20, 11 a.m. to 2 p.m., 9520 Richmond Highway,
behind the Lorton Library. http://lortonaction.org/2017-hope-health-festival/
 
Mason Neck Eagle Festival -  May 20, 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., 7301 High Point Road, Lorton,
VA 22079. http://www.masonneckstateparkfriends.org/page-1856803 
 
Taste of Mount Vernon - May 25, 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., Mount Vernon Governmental
Center, 2511 Parkers Lane, Mount Vernon, VA 22306.
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/
 
Mount Vernon District Joint Public Safety Community Meeting - May 31, 7 p.m. to 9
p.m., Walt Whitman Middle School, 2500 Parkers Lane, Mount Vernon, VA 22306.
https://mvdjointpublicsafety.eventbrite.com
 

 
Respectfully yours in public service, 
  

 
Dan Storck 
Supervisor, Mount Vernon District 
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors

     April 2017 Activities:
 

Phone calls: more than 1,000

Meetings: attended more than 40 

Hosted meetings: more than 30

Stay Connected: 
Mount Vernon Governmental Center 2511
Parkers Lane, Mount Vernon, VA 22306
703-780-7518 (TTY 711) 703-780-1491 (fax)
mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov 

Office Hours
Monday - Wednesday, Friday:
8:30 am - 5 pm
Thursday: 8:30 am - 7:30 pm
 
Second Saturday Each Month.
Lorton Library: 9 am - 11:30 am
MV District Office: 12:30 p.m. - 3 p.m.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH198kcfMoARdiQWNK76J9UkFn1P2_pk5FHXlXGQ3Oi8FQnty7ymsSVlAvFjLM7NH9JreL290ozNbkKZm-IJ1UZavEUOBAKcBiHnqhyTAQKn-hJ36KcU7uTBKnmD5XEBlYV89kgd5sq0YL8VSPQOPlCWoYt2fyZCmPw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHyN9SRj6O0mbAeMogedEu14-hceWuP-8EAShHtfRlxjsREfV7PN6ttDwm3NwQZeCHqU7AKqUBvl8PZNmPYhK29jE25kprgBJKMdDoIBfPsyLPOFw_n5NlMNe7L1hI9kFCg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH8f8MnJR_z_4KT2EqdcuAL6iyB2OAxtRp1VY99buOnKJ4Jo6A0MBmcbe92F5XHYksday37POPE-Q4VIdQFUvRC3eiHP9ghn00eic4T7vFqhzAcNF_iAVHu5Vxn5PZM1stlSy_qwh0ux9_gjxr0U5Ol-qC2hhnvCtjg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHyN9SRj6O0mbRgjT6yAOv0fPpDCFzcttbK5RGP86DxKQscEfgXvuZq4ex0xearC6MOrmJcTX0rWGPVW6LEK-XKLL_7shYubO6w_F4FooXGsmihsyU2KuXzuRxJ9rGsw0win3hBOD-Eml6ZyHzKU6asT2gqO1qgYfRw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH0gaGPPEaQyJCYpiCIbd9zlbrnzsxwUAVJH0yJ9bNcgzcYPZFPOoYNb-pwWoZqNwvYw9ljtNaeK3Lq8pmKcWV8wni8qEo8QbXTjFv4z3ljlx0ITstOMDGkzw2fnLvN9o-nLsLp--adQWitO9y5V7Kj4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHyN9SRj6O0mbVKslArGld3sCqOiZIyfu7QvAYSoSfh8bHaFhFN0JZwCAp3WA7Y1eKF5HSOpie6TmYU86rSM581oXv914PW-d__ZOLsZqG2kDF3NNxEu2P-bXz3uuyjDxyba9kTJ8tJcd&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH4_GMlY12sV_acpev2gOTJNlaseEaYkeaV5-OhRWc_2oGo_bjH9RVbZ8pgIfkeXVEGqvHQKYx_n1gz-fPleJncKO9AhNpdIjdzpm68TftorHIm2cLtfEnEz_CkL3v7j422wOoQ06_A3SGRazDXHveaJVVxr5hF42CqFnjfIoBh5A1n2o9GrP13U=&c=&ch=
mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov


Mount Vernon District Staff

Walk-ins and by appointment
 

 

 

Lord and Lady Fairfax 2017

Each year, twenty members of the Fairfax County community - a man and a woman from
each magisterial district - are named "Lords" or "Ladies" Fairfax in honor of their volunteer
service and leadership.

This year's Mount Vernon District honorees are Lord Dale Rumberger and Lady Mattie
Palmore. A celebratory dinner will be held in their honor next month at the Fairfax County
Government Center.  

Over his 33 years as a teacher, activities director, assistant principal and principal, Dale
Rumberger could always be found in the hallways talking with students, attending school
plays or concerts, or cheering in the stadium stands. As a principal, he guided the opening
of two new high schools, an enormous task that earned him the Washington Post's
Distinguished Educational Leadership Award.  In his spare time, he is a community leader
and advocate, most recently as the South County Federation President. 
 
Since retiring, Mr. Rumberger returned as a consultant to FCPS and fortunately for our
students, he serves as an interim principal wherever he is needed, and currently he is the
acting principal at West Potomac High School. 

Mattie Palmore is our Mount Vernon Wonder Volunteer" who is a trailblazer for woman's
rights and human service issues. For over 30 years she has worked as an advocate for
housing for homeless persons, for assistance for physically and mentally challenger
persons and on behalf of youth and senior citizens of Fairfax County. Mattie is a former
Director of Good Shepherd Housing and Families Homeless Transition Program. She co-
founded the Women's Group of Mount Vernon which provides a safe environment for
victims of abuse. She has worked tirelessly on domestic violence prevention and service
coordination with local government agencies, the judicial system and area non-profit
organizations.

Ms. Palmore now serves as the Mount Vernon Representative to the Fairfax-Falls Church
Community Services Board and continues to contribute her time, energy, caring and loving
help to others in her community.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH0gaGPPEaQyJxLBGbta8kcQQHWMCvFEQFrqSufpq79dpaXgyu7-TQVgulectmnO-3JIj-9oswhNBL4ZRyag2N65Yz6TaduimlyWmNsEOpmxrCYDAdHUGLcyG1Uval_Ag7Wf8BnLfHbSn1gA-NV5q1BI=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwcqgb5UIUsTRwvseIDy-R5d5-_SR_UfQBtsuau9BkcPYPxAMu0WaZqM1H8cj_WnH2Cfo0sg3ZaSOYFurfAC801M0xuOZADDw-K9JIuHT7ZUhPR9rOW5ndUzbBxvp_wJIQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwddVZkzx7nGcwTzju_RDs4Vyg0JdMsjEqTkazQ431d149gvMOcAub0kkezHmt7vlFaf-5yW1h4Tc0ZeAasXDGXBYLmYSWacY8D6gxX8QoulfQhdZbhML89gAEtNfH_6GsDPugGy-CEMhD_TsciXC2hYcD_wRCGQ5w==&c=&ch=
mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov


SFA Community Action Meeting 

Frustrated by noise from a virtual
"conveyor belt" of aircraft over
their neighborhoods, a group of
residents formed the South Flow
Alliance to lobby politicians and
the FAA for change.

The South Flow Alliance Community Action Kick-off Meeting was held at Walt Whitman
Middle School on May 10. About 150 attendees learned about the recent flight path
changes from a resident aviation and noise abatement expert. Supervisor Storck and
members of the newly formed South Flow Alliance presented attendees with opportunities
to join committees to advocate for addressing airplane traffic and noise.

Special guests included--Representatives from Senator Kaine and Congressman Beyer's
office, MWAA working group representatives, Delegate Paul Krizek, and representatives
for Delegate Levine and Senator Surovell.
 
Read the Airplane Noise Letter to the Community, from Supervisor Dan Storck.

Facebook live video available at: https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorDanStorck

Also, visit and like the South Flow Alliance Facebook Page to continue to get updates and
stay involved https://www.facebook.com/southflowalliance/.

2017 Teen Job Fair

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_s373y3XUJNXgJjqAShX3UVeALi_HVAcMCkAbpzA720Ix_Iz5guQ3IY_zs9yIdtPtLKpalYPqfb3KxMWM5xFHpEf9M3kZPs2l4EnQCtn4L_xqqB-iRC1jQbq20_eOiC8yptAy6DYfaKKhXX6LuxDmU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCP8N0cCy9_y99fwxF9aHDn5S9GGfGn-81Yzm3O1ljZfDLC-JPI-0p4fkTE12r_mzkt70_8AqOFvOifJSXxYWAn6GoUhEX5_ABe8izhexFiMlAlwDeNbuhL7krGb-58K5iiZQEKTFRaPhOR818I6LS5Uj5EA_ep3d2-orb2Cc8DTGS9rJQp2YP-0rdKPEX-kKWg&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH4ToSAuLgbHfv97B9hNXNfcteDAZle2IvGlvuiKCoE0g1CeDTpxCtlJxLNNqulhKgFg09_soL07A57u7z-7b9QpHMDFmehRb9jGK_HbrMl2mwWZZ22pnFgWaNkG5PIspCOFM4Zjoq-5l3-M1IWvfF4Y=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_s373y3XUJNXgJjqAShX3UVeALi_HVAcMCkAbpzA720Ix_Iz5guQ3IY_zs9yIdtPtLKpalYPqfb3KxMWM5xFHpEf9M3kZPs2l4EnQCtn4L_xqqB-iRC1jQbq20_eOiC8yptAy6DYfaKKhXX6LuxDmU=&c=&ch=


Terrific turnout South County High School for the Teen Job Fair & Resume Building
Workshop. Thank you to Springfield Supervisor Pat Herrity, South Fairfax Chamber of
Commerce, South County Federation, Connection Newspapers, & SOCO for a great
partnership.

More information on Teen Job Fairs 2017 can be found at
http://www.fhttp://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/springfield/teenjobfair.htm 

 

BAC Forum

Supervisor Storck, and his staff recently met with BAC members-the dedicated members
of the Mount Vernon District Team-whose goal is to provide outstanding advocacy and
service for our 120,000 residents.  
 
The agenda included a light meal, followed by welcome and introduction of members, and
an overview from Supervisor Storck, and a BAC Members Discussion. The annual BAC
forums are in line with Supervisor Storck's goals and his pledge to increase government
transparency and citizen engagement.
 
To learn more, visit http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/links.htm
 
Complete list of Boards, Authorities and Commissions

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqlEzeqcHSHHvlHbDiK_pk1roWy6anNWeOhQ6Coej7EM2Iibf2N6QWOzBxdzeXTrqSRqZ1U0fo9ayaDRaOqpEwe5h_zvBGi9JyG20bdESLBK8urn-svLV0EgcdN7H2ezEJihvcCg54YfExwww7zN8zlDAEwAMe93luSTyH30tKel1rc9m89Suycw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqzp4wKoei58yzkhl2XWYsfrFSiV-XSSkQhZ0KeLwVmDGBXI039jmWlls4WAIFmyK5Su0-FWRdhXf-tMu-egpmE4hDxfu8jEgFpCpDjVfETx_4gQ8fialukqze0sCEk_ORnhEfSu9gkGw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqGW6VJUCGDWpVnpIRtnmlmDUAA3_qbpB1Ds8PhmhElunWWC-GOznN9pAvh90BBYhX3UzS5r6cBR2ehUKahoHPXxIxy_iICtiFvE_cd1WWG-p_NreGM6Yg4E_Fy5KHGI62&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqPr5u-1qL7KQdV27OeFWu2tVA7P5OxRGsPELIjbSFDv3ZbAP71uFcgkzfhk3AUR_l4EWFSAfX3xfwWxq6d4hcTCBAWF349R9GHqQqWwLkXleTAn1wI3Qv2yh4wkJLJWgEH694eW3idNQ=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqhfxXK6X5eZVWt2N95tra95Qu70FwP3wIC-3wMrVp19YAr0Rd29VjFwNvpVe0_FBlGqqFoG_dhpDiJB2HjIDqvllwbVwGRTd59clsh7MxrJtpD9SZ0UOa8Am7HJWN3yo099Wxg1RjgS0=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_Gbc7OYoSog8_2GC_sut2w-UgzVHqEq7Zh1obCrZA1xsOzohxu50XcAxi6MmS4l_pIIGtShTX7OjDRnGC0bDyK48EXzEfJ7-QuYEx3mF__LEdS98OuDVYC3y8jpKx2ChSfXcknItVOpw-jpE-uJJV0A3NQgZB8Dug==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLeCY-U6LEaceZkFtbie_z-ZwiG7SCjxbX0I-MjaJWszqS6iVOQjWSeybExiQWo-8XditsMx4-xK8gcgMFqNNhBILSNyunW9xLuLh3Zo6lUmlQaATIanrTNT2_puutSsznSKDTagvyr-fRIUCGFOGLAQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH0DdffVd51Cr0dTEik9mzhXCudiVuZiulITw7ttXgEUbcfZlQDELb9HDOSCoc2EFWBDDmN0kSEC2e65CtRaPDPE6Dx7ajqIDbNzKnZy6EJGOppFkc86Tmg-nPZ7lx_3s5HqEU0tbSDpw&c=&ch=


Vacancies in the Mount Vernon District, and how to submit your resume for consideration

NVAR Town Meeting
 

On May 3, the Northern Virginia Association of Realtors® held an information forum
where Supervisor Storck discussed future development along the Richmond Highway
Corridor. A brief presentation was also given by Edythe F. Kelleher, Executive Director of
the Southeast Fairfax Development Corporation - SFDC. Thanks to all for attending!

Embark Community Meeting

 
 Embark Richmond Highway Community Meeting #4 - Held May 15, at 7 p.m.

Walt Whitman Middle School
2500 Parkers Lane, Alexandria, VA 22306

Click here to learn more about EMBARK Richmond Highway

The presentations focused on:
 
Recommended housing, parks, public facilities including schools, heritage resources and
environmental needs to be considered in a proposed update to the land use plan for the
corridor.
 
Future traffic volumes and estimated daily bus rapid transit ridership in 2040 based on the
proposed new land uses and the existence of a BRT system.

Fairfax County's 275th Anniversary

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqImzq3VpoBajKEpU-lYxzJokSYA3TvyrC5aG5BCCK4_Lz1n7pZXHXCBgCuAnrub-WrCkExTCsvCyxOFJJ-4u9zGEGNZ-l9AQbjWIj4u5PkmVQXiIHI695YzmB0XTmIyoohlhweX64ruc=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DaYpBge7PDW8Za6zO47q12i88ML7PbggQq3BG2D9-14csennM_QBkUyPxgv-5GthXChHiiq42OR52rVjowdr_7_MUTjHmJvh8iin_69C1laZ6-04pfNw6_JQKxqNsCwhdh5Ui0ii23vqUkpfYa0jx9uMFBauoORV1By6SOttrMFQ=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLxiM8-AWmW33zCEfhypVYK21eNDre2j_FsODDMNSnK4NRmdO0JHAQq4BDCiB4Vh99cbFWudKJEa-VkMkgDd-Uzx4bJbtwfWISx69VIv-_p8vno_a2N5r6kU-gAD71iwB3Vtn3NRigm1ul5S7iEm-07-eXmbJS0Q3PMMqHDQIubjg=&c=&ch=


This year, we will celebrate the 275th Anniversary of Fairfax County. Please mark your

calendars for a June 17th highlight event named Historically Fairfax, on the grounds of the

Historic Fairfax Courthouse at Main Street and Rt. 123. This signature event will be held

from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. The event is free and open to the public. Join the conversation and

stay connected on Facebook @Fairfax275.

Click here for a complete list of May events. The Fairfax 275 website is also a great

resource to find history-related events in the Mount Vernon district:

http://www.fxva.com/275/

Other Resources:

"Historically Fairfax" event map: Click here

Educators Corner: http://www.fxva.com/275/educators-corner/

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Fairfax275/

Watch Fairfax County's 275th Commemoration videos on YouTube:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cqlgQ-NZcnE

 

UCM Humanitarian Award

On May 6, Supervisor Storck was honored to introduce Gerry Hyland, former Mount
Vernon District Supervisor, for the Inaugural United Community Ministries
(UCM) Humanitarian Award. Thank you, Gerry, for your service to the Mount Vernon District.

United Community Ministries, Inc. (UCM) is a community-based, non-profit organization that

offers comprehensive programs and services for Mount Vernon's most vulnerable children,

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwddVZkzx7nGCEsUu6nJL_qlGRnpJFx_bJK7hHyKcAARt35HjK_9-Pq0P_UkI96lX_-Dp44T0q1eZXwpPE_GTIxlmjr5BbVSHyLjhp90UYlH5JsA9gNEjE-r6pmK8WlVt0T1wkmCeydRlc2Dyhg32WRb8y_i0wSWpuV3Lw2gtu8saFMT1ZImtELAActOYFS1r-Uhh92F33A2Wdv9i-Il5wOE6oAPYKgSz-u6ntGdR5m7Xb7rJq4eOyWvkojuX5OzXA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwddVZkzx7nGzfibNETKEJsUsAS71T2PJdT8TNf4-9Ty3ubgv-IxSsetTTbu-PRSo2KnOFMoogoicRFHQpDmKPLh0Lo7nsLMnQLCej2mdMloNVeqmaNsgheFv_nlpP-5MtAKjnEbe1dFbKBciTM6DpU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DpQXZ2MlcehWYUySef54i2X1zWYDMRoaDGUPAo65lKEdoVwHH1ePzpylulR-CfpAwXWH4MAy1GkNhddRlvO9-PRu0rFZk3DZo41gWPTcfKNWf0IXvrzHBIcviPbQW6CjuEBnidfbZrfx2zkSzw9hwWZR1OWFhQ0szaXLfZO9OguN7iUuLtMwLgj_8NXctPbkl&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwddVZkzx7nGCEsUu6nJL_qlGRnpJFx_bJK7hHyKcAARt35HjK_9-Pq0P_UkI96lX_-Dp44T0q1eZXwpPE_GTIxlmjr5BbVSHyLjhp90UYlH5JsA9gNEjE-4kysO3mVcTQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHyN9SRj6O0mbak5sxRKX8f_z3GFH_m3kcr6z3dTU-9o7Lr85exthzQ92TStsUtPIvrZFPaAZbszEcL2BTvpaU7_J634vdCPLpH_687wVjnf02yKjLmJOFpjClMrDvucAQ-njwFVNIRJ_R9AtA12HCp_0LCNL4QYAP2byuTovycIp0L3JUoWpbcb4r5nWYqEAdWy_81aaDp8H&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DZK83VOe_7JUYXY1U1pW7zLmAesVILCFzalifRmUiCte7XQVduerMFmD2vJcJcsUwS6KIt_mTnRhhUgRd0EwURii9qP0CiQD8E5z8COT9tsYcR-bX1K7zlmP-UPL3tGgaO3ot4-GBqr4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DntDoUCw1-SK6nHLnqOwcwYnSQEvlC04inT5HWJRCetQUFGGw3N1mp-Cl_kyLjt7EO8SwTz05qCpDBP2QFnZmt-FC5xk6zszcBYV88JBFzOWWQEE1m4uEdMTLY2A0Ziea&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfHwddVZkzx7nGgKO12dBn336gISmp415cAbRhPfS_Dv0cHSXGNbY5r9Wvhks50WdegIe9fP9FfcMHHwvubOedEDGYlWmN6gNOe6zP-9dagxEiu7UsRzdTTa6tH6NUqx7J5joY8_peEDyJJp-LWkFlDbc=&c=&ch=


youth, and families in Alexandria, Virginia. 

From providing basic needs to computer literacy skills, UCM has been dedicated to serving

Mount Vernon's most vulnerable populations since 1969. To ensure that individuals,

children, youth, and families receive comprehensive programs and services, we have

seven locations throughout the community, including a program based at Fairfax County's

South County Center. 

 

FY2018 Budget
 

On Tuesday May 2, 2017, the Board of Supervisors formally adopted the FY2018 Budget.
Key things to know about the Adopted Budget: 

The real estate tax rate will stay the same at $1.13.
This year, the average sales price of homes increased by 1%.
The average homeowner's annual tax bill will go up about $40 due to slight
increases in assessments.
The Budget is built on an increase in total revenue of just 1.9%.
The Budget includes $13 million in savings, reductions and efficiencies.
Schools will receive $2.17 billion, which is 52.8% of the County's General Fund
Budget.
We increased funding to schools overall by 2.49% ($52.7 million) over last year.
That includes debt service and capital.
We increased the School Operating Transfer by 2.79% ($53.4 million).
This is the sixth consecutive year that we have increased funding for schools.
$2 million in new funding is allocated to support the Diversion First program, which
helps divert individuals with mental illness from jail into mental health treatment.

For more information, please take a look at our Budget Markup Package and Budget
Guidance for next year. 

The county's budget is a year-round process.  Here are a few ways for you to stay
informed and engaged:

Subscribe to Fairfax Alerts and make sure you choose budget. We'll send
information to you directly by email and/or text.
Important updates and news will be posted on NewsCenter.
Follow us on Twitter and Facebook.
Watch Video: How Our Budget is Built in Fairfax County

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLGnu0dsBr3333dvkTPr3D28it7su2H1Vzh2_HEDIKN1T3lX2v-CUHCIGzIXzvssakxOQfjJsD3IbfvQgF9DeOWhWvl1S57xHn4o8eYl-dPUjDrtZaPmnP8c2sWb1MbhN93dP8DT0g1XLNZacp0Dz5uA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLByPHBzuV3Tz2g4f8gjdbGEOnHCo56Z34qMAqlwT21vmMCuX55TARogq_MTEtKwZITgiHKXJypEkfdlhGcstMUtePYEQmzpRwEUMCI06QEy87wigyMWQVyiFNKnanJUkIArRcrbc6C8rluvtqpGEXW8nv15l4aIBWply8q-L4ryw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH8f8MnJR_z_4I2DIxgUVsjkRdHIWSbYDlgI3X07iV8_WKraXI5oP_uihge2TCuLjkoXZIJLMOPyPIGK23QwvqNJBM8UNve4S8FBYAogPC98k0A0a8Vrs3UPB8Lj1UdK00TiwImwA6EG09LnllmWYjGscBQBEaQSCOrCjP9EtHm8ziaIKuq2AsCSpJrudPAI-8ST8I7zOQmFZRqURy9gyXQn6AxA5f3DxA7US5yfy081FtxqEbCONf4b8wErCb-EjEwGnx17LLW35u7TVIe3MaDjXG28AVr55yQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-cM7j7AwIkh3SZzNnAZH7eMi_DUzye7L3ietsOkfQlJU33Iq6jmj7ktAs3bEsijR7-YT0T0z1yjRh79SVYxotB4bh9MvY4LuLGCgm2BKRx_o-_AYhR0mnsPSz97M1_-yqD95MV7OGnjri9hgH-2aL_NuEvbWaRv89dGIRmt4TLhIEujzPIcrSsilU9vX6BCbdsUw2EJBITkwD83kcNmdq0BZ37L_x16piNGTkI-tsy5CPpBgL9vZNR_B0_2ULELxqYYLc_TmLP6l23rccDnO0w=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_s373y3XUJNk8ChjvXltibuwR7PehE61vvz2rqCa7HJbGmEUqg5B7dQMOeIQJBa0qIk_udepVpTBTLLp-zHS2Y7llg02eXflQwzRj8_Hka_QnBp3O3cEyE6M8Wx56eZqpCWGW1FvRlEapKSLs5xzq34M9ApvAG7aGtPRqlocWsUsu5zfMZhc1gZpYgLaDfyYwfVgl6NIvyAf8jOLKSQTv_YHUFRHOwkIRFH0U7xikiSn2--DZGtIC7lK914VfqwWm82LpeljbDfuPd56uacE2A27KTnPPaLDS7nxDl2GYBxyBj7N5EDPoklGnh-klPKXpIxue6QsYUpcVWhLqBzovE=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH8f8MnJR_z_4xaqbmBXVTkLrQE2GbRphqYz3bHkpAAS2gFClCq6T6mmMzUJxL86tjAWkt9NpJipdSsl2TwwLyeFq1kk5vrnrbluCdTgCG5JoW9WVN0j7gaH8PSFAlRozxfjobca2qYvppo5KvsXrNxLlzVshKaVCfbJ0Q66eLHH5vApZKwrGSLQXvIiQEbl1w0kQO9LvmhH-3Kfncp5qlm_9XmKIcwq_qX5G4Q6njdAB9veW4sCLYOSKKPjMq0K4eQV5aygYSHHTuc2beWmo3j2ar-SK4SKhpF-T-gtXt8fID535lO8IfAo=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLLuacSTaZDLvasds6ytmlnMVmQCcPSdxCEniRewzhOw6vdzzhUr8P4eiX0cVZQlcPegu-f9VrBrt2NFE4BVRLXXsnG_X4_LA7JY4YCgV8JOOQDK5I19LbdlzlN9rdHZ58&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_s373y3XUJNZE3n8Z5zdvape3IoELqnaTaXPpVsPJhAY4H4n3OP4-2bcWqjanutGmY2Hnz6mmbtQmX7j-6WjGJmT2D6ixWKOnOPD5QOqMg7QeZTTGIApVxKNCqgWcn_3A_LbCVIW7f5&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLqWpp-gbQipgK3wOM-RNcLoVGDNnkWZmtfhY_pE1P_WCh1Yc9x8dWGzSi7YQCEW4Vh8D9uDTvtOE47AuXb1LcCxb9bDXYwmA6yIgqurc6UgQJhO9oXfRKeA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLZdKg6pczzxWjcFDXidSLld_Pous0fKDmxC89w8xlrH82pagHiYThqrr9ueJGS6nmbZMdd3pz1fLBG35U-SkhcDKvS7BB9UfdgrZ8nRcTIhC7ZwGytXdyphPD6ZEZdLqd&c=&ch=


How Our Budget is Built in Fairfax County
 

South County High School Drumline
 

South County High School Indoor Drumline competes at the WGI World

Championships.

The South County Indoor Drumline was reinstated in 2014, with a brand new staff and a
young motivated group of performers.  Over the last four years, the ensemble has
developed and improved at a rapid pace.  By 2015, the group was promoted to the
highest class in the state - open class; by the end of 2016, they earned the bronze medal
at the Virginia State Championship. 
 
On April 19th 2017, the group traveled to Dayton Ohio, for the WGI World Championships,
where the competition included percussion groups from as far away as China.  Not only did
the South County Indoor Drumline make the cut for the final competition, but they placed
7th in the world in the Scholastic Open Class.  With a score of 91.575, they were the highest
placing ensemble from the state of Virginia.
 
To mature into a world championship finalist in just 4 years is quite an accomplishment.
             

On May 2, Supervisor Storck asked, with unanimous consent, that the Board of Supervisors

direct the Office Public Affairs to invite the South County High School Indoor Drumline, their

instructors and parents, and Principal Matt Ragone, to come before the Board to be

recognized for their world class dedication and performance.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DQ0K8NJZafTv1xJOah7fBQvfbiZJw-cSnk0M-FQsF-hGDUb9swoxlq_tf_B5b1CSLGMY3qKrNBh_X-y6xUPSVIOl_t6KoctobQWZu6c3KgZVrTi0ed7ibAQ==&c=&ch=


Who We Are in Fairfax County: View
Demographics Report

Click here to read more

Test Track: Connected and Automated Cars 

Fairfax County is
Where Real World
Road Testing
Happens

While you may not see a driverless car on
our roads, what you may not realize is that

this technology is being road tested on our highways now.

"We're actually doing lots of testing right here in Fairfax County at the connected
and automated corridors," said Cathy McGhee who directs the Virginia Transportation
Research Council.

VTRC is an important player in the field since they lead research efforts for the Virginia
Department of Transportation. The council also works in partnership with Virginia Tech.

There are more than 70 miles of smart roads in Fairfax County. The sensors
installed along I-66, 495, 95 and Routes 29 and 50 form what's called the connected and
automated corridor.

"It is one of the most heavily instrumented highways in the whole, entire
world," said Reg Viray a researcher with Virginia Tech's Transportation Institute. This

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KL9fg4wz_hYRqZVQhdLZR_HHxTJopVC6o_iK4tXS7nGPLuLUZPMMamO9UW_qNR_VmRKtxMFEWfpCeZrE5ysU5HSDHQr_aIlT2_-j4vHsNtuaOEoVoO45HGvI3sfWXDoAAmpOpykjYi6Zg2jGRT3otVLaF7MUGjKgpqZX04pKkh8MZqjymLHYZmmH0F-wKIyGyCVW88XtgFt0C5bBt834A91JrmNBj3WjVtrNPpNg9voHll4VB48JGWUf52s7lyV42xtOlT1KqXK8MnmYKdkNiqNhnSAAxGUP5MFapYYwEg3BaAI4IuFHzzN7HaEXKo7TVD&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KL9fg4wz_hYRqZVQhdLZR_HHxTJopVC6o_iK4tXS7nGPLuLUZPMMamO9UW_qNR_VmRKtxMFEWfpCeZrE5ysU5HSDHQr_aIlT2_-j4vHsNtuaOEoVoO45HGvI3sfWXDoAAmpOpykjYi6Zg2jGRT3otVLaF7MUGjKgpqZX04pKkh8MZqjymLHYZmmH0F-wKIyGyCVW88XtgFt0C5bBt834A91JrmNBj3WjVtrNPpNg9voHll4VB48JGWUf52s7lyV42xtOlT1KqXK8MnmYKdkNiqNhnSAAxGUP5MFapYYwEg3BaAI4IuFHzzN7HaEXKo7TVD&c=&ch=


connected technology allows specially equipped cars to talk to the roads, and the
infrastructure to communicate back to the cars. For more information, click here.

Click the link below to learn more and view the automated corridor map.
http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/news2/fairfax-county-test-track-for-the-future-of-connected-
and-driverless-cars/

GW Memorial Parkway 

 

George Washington Memorial Parkway in 1935.

 
Did you know that Congress authorized the construction of Mount Vernon Memorial
Highway in May 1928? The GW Parkway opened with enormous fanfare on January 16,
1932 - just in time for the nationwide celebration of the bicentennial of Washington's
birth. Click here to learn more.
 
Watch the Origins of the George Washington Memorial Parkway video here. 
  

National Bike Month  

To encourage local participation during National Bike Month, the Fairfax County Department
of Transportation Bicycle Program has planned many activities throughout May, including
special events, themed rides and contests. One of the highlights during Try Biking Week
(May 14-20) is National Bike to Work Day, celebrated throughout the National Capital Area
on Friday, May 19. There are 13 pit stops located in Fairfax County where bicyclists can
stop on their way to work for a morning refreshment, learn about bike services and
resources in the community, get a bike tuneup (select locations) and free giveaways. The
first 16,000 to register at www.biketoworkmetrodc.org will receive a free T-shirt. Learn
more about the month's activities. And for more information on the county's bicycle
program, visit www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/bike or call 703-877-5600.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPAVR0S8R9u3lVZItJcomnmEwy5C3bGVE93ab81svAOie36siEQR9YLq-RhaVtpsowFzufKd8o4TDjJv07W2rY0MVc_Y1di08zB79iWky70fV04q0Tmr7PS66wemeb4Xt8egG0uonBoxxDtodVOs-F5i0zQf97mLOOrXNIsgZSGyrIQndIN7GXE8_pNKMxhGrZXMSxuqUOHH_NBXjA5sjur7oPGQl-N8jl&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPAVR0S8R9u3lVZItJcomnmEwy5C3bGVE93ab81svAOie36siEQR9YLq-RhaVtpsowFzufKd8o4TDjJv07W2rY0MVc_Y1di08zB79iWky70fV04q0Tmr7PS66wemeb4Xt8egG0uonBoxxDtodVOs-F5i0zQf97mLOOrXNIsgZSGyrIQndIN7GXE8_pNKMxhGrZXMSxuqUOHH_NBXjA5sjur7oPGQl-N8jl&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPd4ebx4FarMtKUvGXwdrEmTZ6RqLfrBDgxae1241Mj5bwLQZ0H9uIqLshZ2ksAgqVU_zrH_nHE_tqSC9685TwXEtu8OVKBhh5-Ytr6gTaUkz4gl-ri2I52YkrPPKs98IM7HxuB1yVj3DzorIE6re6vLI2wkx5wowiGQG0Gm2Q1KKS-I2lLGxxc78BZHKwz_aGT7BakAf2PvothF3-bj79lD0ToUy5LXBhJ3xmG1jBRu4p0jggtJLVUUMLPQbecmy700JXxkPbAeVgIWA5ysGqlb1pANPv9kiiO5E6B4xyRKrv1fz3hX36ddBUzKwTIFVs8UKqlMecPfG4aamJDuaORP5AEkHDDqDQNwiul5ehqRUWSNKhHX3whQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCP81hNejxUJ5MXd_xlsuaK8h8se9Vwd3VSuZEJA1QptpdmgOwnYoLf5DDuRq5RvZBddhsvysjuPEZhR403CbNhEj7TtZdK0Mjsca-GCWtlc0o4Z0kChC_gaGbu73ztptNm&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KL0YtzgGH_Fj7B60nLPHUs5SZ9vMYFt5aG4PdetqakBctEoB8ecG2LK0SfduwyUxUn0KduyfLQCcTJaEUSt4wRCDEtL_yFpFMPK9M-eijnVqLV6MTzG7EJzluTZ5P95Jwt&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLKvx5TgXAp-d4MHfC7m0hUoCTFsIJO4X6FAVPuyQfY6b9ivQ3vSL8QpVgAvLyavqAhLO6hZFfSm1E7g_f-uLKSQ0nMIScBt7dItXKlGGXVaHFzo19r2DhQZz3ggFPs_0uPDzb32BcKwOM70xALX-RlmQGgtSAvCDn&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLv1VhK7OuY-6SA_USDoa1q_-bObatU2BjdVd7ZAl6BMj70tEr4vywKA8uMp8QMNqblm8td-_yZV-ac6uvYCsJuLL2Xs5hJ4XKv46-iNftzRhbFTVoAPYWnxGcsMFM5ZEr&c=&ch=


Fairfax County Named Bronze Level Bicycle
Friendly Community   

 
On May 11, the League of American Bicyclists recognized Fairfax County with a Bronze

level Bicycle Friendly Community (BFCSM) award. The Bronze level BFC award recognizes
Fairfax County's commitment to improving conditions for bicycling through investment in
bicycling promotion, education programs, infrastructure and pro-bicycling policies. The BFC
program provides a benchmark for communities to evaluate these conditions and policies,
while highlighting areas for improvement. The national scope of the program also
promotes competition and comparison between communities - with 416 currently
recognized BFC there is always a model for your community to be found.

 
"The Fairfax County Bicycle Program began just over 10 years ago and receiving this
designation is a significant accomplishment," said Fairfax County Bicycle Program
Coordinator Adam Lind. "The County has a growing network of off-road trails and on-road
bike facilities, and we recently joined the Capital Bikeshare family. We also recently
released the updated Fairfax County Bicycle Map just in time for the 2017 Bike to Work
Day on May 19," continued Lind. "Receiving a Bronze designation is just the beginning as
we continue to design and build safe streets for all, and strive to become a silver level
Bicycle Friendly Community."

Read Fairfax County BFC Report Card

With the announcement of six (6) communities moving from an Honorable Mention to
Bronze, nine (9) communities receiving a Bronze award on their first application, and 22
renewing BFCs today, Fairfax County joins a group of communities, in all 50 states, that are
transforming their neighborhoods. There are now 416 communities currently recognized
with a BFC award for their efforts to make biking better.

"We applaud these communities for making improvements for people who bike in a ways
that build upon their existing strengths and are based upon their particular needs, whether
that is infrastructure, education, or encouragement," said Bill Nesper, Executive Director at
the League of American Bicyclists."We are encouraged by the way that communities are
using bicycling as a part of their solution to issues of health, job access, traffic safety, and
the environment and using our program to make progress in those issues. We look forward
to continuing to work with these communities as part of our mission to build a Bicycle
Friendly America for everyone."

The BFC program provides a roadmap to building a Bicycle Friendly Community and the
application itself has become a rigorous and an educational tool in itself. Since its inception,
more than 800 distinct communities have applied and the five levels of the award -
diamond, platinum, gold, silver and bronze - provide a clear incentive for communities to
continuously improve. To learn more about the BFC program, visit
bikeleague.org/community.

Go Ape Treetop Adventure

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPmFScSNTm5BWlkp82rwfrcyxA0vcaH4AYCYPYhfGf-KcM3rk3zuVfGhnHyLVSYb26x7Eh0Qb5vaT6tIQVDBwje8LY7Yii3mCsPjiJp7soypXvAaNx931qRLaqSOvQqxURl3Lz8qqSYusvBRAVPwmc5fmChJw-uQyxvne3g1UzR4qHnMoLRlpRCvIq3xj-RbNQ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCP6Ffmb6F0m3lMe0m9-pACwh2Ophh8ilxWvYOkjR81gSZn30RX6QaFDeKsO5xKLdhulIU-ixfm9T_Ly1af0u0vwhQp13Gc6ColPN5bICk9wv_F1dvs3TwCooXB0jSiikRgpd3Bq5OrnOY8WRWcMteOdw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPHf5rybHX9tnHemb93ihdjHxeQFGzXBbJMy3tD9FLtIIhI3f0JF9uykkwomW7S92TkHk6zyYqnlvWUggPXG-dYLr4iqSbszYlu62jNkR1FGKuR1PL0rPkyRahMsbhKADVtyOiOu4v3wPWkITf9y8JCw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPYMr-gfnviG360esZxVY4znwTnAElUAFLT0NSORp6MuO-xMcegwbG0uL9SAN_Jwn12bZHCcWnHC7YMbmXa7_aTvf4Gj-BoGlkURww96cGG3cwN4FJwQNPfHby2UEX-G25aeTe5TqSRyuSOiFAQxpGI_cFfbYF_iimgh7iSbJo1fa8OS9ifQyYO6S1Nx_YYFmv54-spxh42daqQVCtMTHW0utGsbFL1GWy&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1fWojAzklCPqeQQ0GvMYD3f7iqKck52OJUyErjqbpunREJ7eLOxquDU4qehNK1HIhjicgaxOr87TrHUfZ7AgaazHg2JfqrQLslui5NJ1hwf8rOJBmce6zE2KX8fZnRx_Q==&c=&ch=


 
Get excited for the new Go Ape Treetop Adventure Course at South Run Park. A ribbon-
cutting ceremony was held at the park in early May.
 
The facility includes 88 suspended obstacles, Tarzan swings and 6 zip lines. Visit
https://goape.com/ for more information.
 

Farmers Markets Now Open

Farmers Market season is here! Buy locally grown
produce, bread, snacks and goodies directly from local
farms, bakeries and vendors.

There are 11 locations across Fairfax County. Visit
fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/farmersmarkets/ to find the
market nearest you.

 

Click here to learn more. 

2017 Market Schedule - Mount Vernon District

McCutcheon/Mount Vernon: May 3 - December 13, 8 a.m. - Noon 
Sherwood Library, 2501 Sherwood Hall Lane
SNAP accepted, bonus dollar program!
Details/Directions

Lorton: May 7 - November 12, 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
VRE parking lot, 8990 Lorton Station Blvd.
SNAP accepted, bonus dollar program!
Details/Directions

In June, July and August, the Mount Vernon Nights Summer Entertainment Series is back!
This series of free, public concerts features a variety of musical performances reflecting
Fairfax County's diversity, culture, and community spirit. Concerts are Friday nights at 7:30
at Grist Mill Park, 4710 Mount Vernon Memorial Highway, and Saturday nights at 6:00 p.m.
at the Workhouse Arts Center in Lorton. Come early to the Workhouse Arts Center to
explore its vibrant arts scene. For more information, click here

 

You can catch other concerts hosted at several Fairfax County parks this summer! 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLOYBnjkLscqz_OQbRdgRCr1spIUONSSURIwwqaEoLFXTQKbCOF6a00IEGSSzBzjOwHuzwcQRllvLV_gpOJi3X2MWYNdrouxbuJS6nP_V9jn4=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH-o7sjmQT42DrPzNwbf933PnathsarnSZGTu7zVdLOw0Q-l0d5GtJHabfcwcVpuBw9BtebabNnYJ-3TXmn_Mv782Fmw4XRBW9C1u-iAGeUxCQCG4Ili_JLtluZ7BRwOt4cXQlD1eeNvP_9S7GQsD3NaWfqDYT9yk70v2EfbnrNgnGkEAp-lQkq9gYltp7JvYUMDfe3nzL7P4KxveIsYlo6kYgtQVDsgembu_wxsbIcvZ66pTX4O2XguUwrnDOm-8eX_ZW4OBd2xX8c_zbqrtHKMlrUNkRJIu-A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_vWYI3CmNpqLNhfjfOQK4zClzzA_X-n899tym3hi3GPATTkUv9b6ehCzrKqSuhobuahi7FQYVD8vBnJ5Nh6i7iF_zSjxx5j7mQa69yOqY2CtoJ6WQy-ixeG4M_XjXOuT31Ie_rpOnqXetaRX76rNpm8q5nkbBtf5MOzLhEqqUtOLoq45doJ7guziwdKbU1N8UBbzJTr1N2E&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH8f8MnJR_z_4iUxLFSlP9GSGywxtUZDHKwq25EClzwc9FMMTm1jcXxItj8cZAyopy8gszChIJYzDn9N1RI4ypd5G-asJGXTDSVy9wtGxIh5x-68MpsYK_ttsNQzIcW7Lz8C8VHNpD0x7CnMwH2mM8T9B1_sQOFm44YSZNgeI9PszRp3MNaH1-Uw=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH8f8MnJR_z_4xwA3vblhmbgwTkjn3_bvfNvoHu_8tLAq8jvZUTKB5ycxnXHVcU_wDJEIG_7HsM6RnC28CzYjdwKIQDqYIpngJYUKwb2nN791G3IkZ7YluL79LRTfUhMduZKargFJDDU8jlK897oAJ_S4Xub56iMa9hOJ7fW7Mf9fZA9aGRv5njo=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLgfVLLcoyniqZYdWH7eA0LaNmxHrDh7SYAgSe90qfOPdELYDJqro47GC9PVU8JisI7FMicUZctSj8ux61LJGJFsGMwfUmfaVrQasXK1BORwn1Qlp-cRtRNkJzIDsoqsZHRVgnpPEQrQLTT3GjUmBiNrX2SmnhHEW_x7WriUvpZcqui09Y6aQML6XoKx3F81ZY&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_FCCHljHlP7KsQsUMVglOcY_oCNPZfEYxye1EmAkI_O5Ct-qGSRTrtfsdS-B_i2bv0Xy_WPXH4pYW72qPzkjDbjCLxVEMHEwpDUWFgET1msQuZ0F2ZRF-QNufMtOs8J0eCVJIVBamRPD30Q055hLqy_h3lc9qq-0ugW3eAaxCQ08tSop2MureWMegZQAD6VXw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLJWakU8dttORSi25SOt2rZ4qmX7fyAce_GaFI735M3oHlvVeOxd04U6GFx_YEb-Y_Jb-wU-v9lQHO6OZgMm4495MLaZvc3_KwfuaIQCyrpmYHwxPxDDinUTmVirE2n69aHyKxNWtbDYY5Q4i9ckL-Jxn22OsjWGcZIfroxzu7VO2YvkOl83cVxvep0ygK5GqttnKbBlag7EBhHHWEQZPqLcnWeTPfhtkr5V3SY5d2xITPiJgZG9YXnt9hIKK3k9p5YMKk9njC7w4=&c=&ch=


Serve Your Community! Vacancies on Boards,
Authorities and Commissions

The Board of Supervisors has several boards, authorities, commissions, and committees
that provide an excellent opportunity for civic education and engagement. Each Board
member has a representative on the committees. Current vacancies for the Mount Vernon
District are:
 

Athletic Council - Alternate (only if Principal seat member cannot attend)

Advise the Board on allocation, use, management and future planning of County
athletic resources
 

Barbara Varon Volunteer Award Selection Committee

Reviews nominee applications and selects the recipient of the Award
    

A. Heath Onthank Award Selection Committee

To grant recognition for accomplishment of outstanding worth in advancing and
improving public service in County by merit system employees.

Childcare Advisory Council

To advise the Board and the Office for Children on programs and policies related
to child care.

 
Volunteering on these committees increases citizen participation in our district. If you are
interested in serving on a county board, authority, commission, or committee (BAC), please
provide a current résumé to Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov.

For more information, please download the brochure for a brief guide to BACs, or learn
more on the county website here.

mailto:Donna.Slaymaker@fairfaxcounty.gov
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH_FCCHljHlP7atJ3QXmIvqChE78bEkCZQ3lEKJ0qwbCcVaIOrfHe4U_WkSCa4HWKgO0rmFphXk5gnXRAMkEsyhKNJG9H7QOV2wz7XKYzHNjWIMDLgCiVCgbdQjG1o6PKv5Ab6-O1b96fh7yhjycvzIcqkDTE26xA6zzdqXI370qHNMrp6y_KCcYQI7agL87s5Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH0DdffVd51Cr0dTEik9mzhXCudiVuZiulITw7ttXgEUbcfZlQDELb9HDOSCoc2EFWBDDmN0kSEC2e65CtRaPDPE6Dx7ajqIDbNzKnZy6EJGOppFkc86Tmg-nPZ7lx_3s5HqEU0tbSDpw&c=&ch=
















Workhouse Arts Center

Wet Paint
http://www.workhousearts.org/event/wet-paint/
May 19 - August 6
The Workhouse is excited to present "Wet Paint," an exhibit highlighting the works of young
painters - talented, fearless, and yearning to create - who are still in school or are recent
graduates. Visitors will be treated to an insider's look at what the newest generation of
young artists is exploring as they tackle new and traditional subjects, techniques, and more
while building their creative practices.
 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLtvwOy2laLxp4a3M84ETlIPRTiaF_BCvpB3-MvJs3v57wSAmm8PcPFop9ORUsI9aTHg9x3qHBO920I8krZrn19_ZUo8cqBxgCgXjvr6Lm4U2_EfCSVOk-rGl2l9o5YpRq_3Yre2BZXWc=&c=&ch=


Workhouse Fireworks
http://www.workhousearts.org/fireworks
July 1 5:00p - 9:30p
 
Celebrate Independence Day a few days early with your family at the Workhouse Arts
Center in Lorton, VA. Enjoy art exhibits, food trucks, local craft beer and wine, live music,
and a spectacular fireworks show! Live music begins at 7pm on July 1 and fireworks start
at dusk, typically just after 9pm. Admission is free and you're welcome to bring blankets
and lawn chairs; parking is available for a nominal fee.
 
 
SCAPE Open Art Studio
http://www.workhousearts.org/event/scapeopenartstudio/all/
 
Open Art Studio art-making sessions serve active duty and retired service members and
their families, allowing participants to explore their creativity, inspire and be inspired, and
grow with others. The Workhouse Art Therapist will be available for an hour after each
Open Art Studio session to meet with participants to discuss artwork or other topics. All
materials provided.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLjhEPoF0Bz9BB4XhJLA2AFLf4Zwd9GzhstW6ibaerZB9bMAiYfNIMZvD7rVNzfIkYhK1zcOLsCc1tcwCq2gyWwd5lDTvvvVzbCbb7jigDlRbRg1BNw0ue9dV7WlSM_U4D&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_HhjJQyzgb6aKrmuiQVDEFAIax0urKTJVDfyUN5zWESlH9kZa6RfH1G8HDeWo2KLCj9qnnB_o-BTLfB9vE-8FVEJuHG-UWWlXEOtbDeocn4j4gBeCHvjnItFWukUN7sxYMRkT9VlCz8at5VbIm0mIr1MsEVChHqVTwIwtbHl0RNwFj_43UmkwtQfrsdNMVdnnM0YWtptin2WD5yUNox3MlDHuU5uZrPJ&c=&ch=

